


Award Letter Copy

Carolyn Holmes
Nanaimo Art Gallery
150 Commercial Street
Nanaimo British Columbia V9R 5G6

Dear Carolyn Holmes:

Re: Application S-2023-19875

On behalf of the BC Arts Council, I am writing to inform you that your application to the Arts Infrastructure
program has been approved for an award of $25,000 to assist with your proposed activities as provided
in the project description of your application.

We are asking that you keep news of this funding confidential within your organization until such time as
Government announces the funding publicly; timing for that announcement is currently anticipated for
April 2023.

BC Arts Council programs are highly competitive. All applications are reviewed through an established
process and carefully assessed according to the criteria outlined in the program guidelines.

The BC Arts Council requires a final report on the use of these funds within 30 days of the project end
date, which, according to your application, is 2024-03-31. Please note that applicants with overdue final
reports are ineligible to apply to future BC Arts Council grant programs.

If at any time, your plans should undergo significant changes or you have further questions, please
contact the program advisor associated with this program.

In accordance with the Financial Administration Act, the BC Arts Council reserves the right to redistribute,
delay, or suspend payments if an applicant does not carry out its planned activities. Any unused portion
of the award is payable to the Minister of Finance.

Payment for this award is being processed and sent separately. The funds will arrive by mail if you are not
set up with electronic direct deposit. If you haven’t already, we recommend you arrange for direct deposit
for future payments by emailing a signed form (https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/british-columbians-our-
governments/services-policies-for-government/internal-corporate-services/finance-forms/fin-312-direct-deposit-
application.pdf) to bcartscouncil@gov.bc.ca; do not send the form to the Ministry of Finance.

This funding is provided by the Province of B.C. by way of the BC Arts Council, the Government of British
Columbia’s key development and funding agency for arts and culture. The Province and the BC Arts
Council will make a public announcement of award results in April 2023.
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Recognition of this support must be included on all promotional materials, in print and online. Please refer
to the logo guidelines on our website (www.bcartscouncil.ca/funding/logo-and-acknowledgement/) for more
information. In addition, we would appreciate you sharing your acknowledgement of the Province and the
BC Arts Council through your social media channels after a formal announcement has been made.
You can find us on:
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/BritishColumbiaArtsCouncil/
Twitter: https://twitter.com/BCArtsCouncil
 

We are asking that you keep this information confidential until such time as Government announces the
funding publicly, currently anticipated for early April 2022.

Sincerely,

Darb Erickson
Senior Director, BC Arts Council Programs
CC: Organization's Leadership List

Sent Date: 2023-03-20
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